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Bancroft Ranch House Museum 
9050 Memory Lane  •  Built in 1863 

 

 
 

California State Historical Landmark  No. 626, 1958 
National Historical Landmark, 1962 

 

 

 

SVHS DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Feb. 4             Program – 7 pm 
Preceded by Potluck – 6 pm 

 
Feb. 20         Board meeting – 7 pm 
 
Mar. 19         Board meeting – 7 pm 

 
Mar. 27    Newsletter deadline 

From the President’s Desk . . .  
 

As I write this edition of my column, we seem to be 
experiencing summer instead of winter.  Yeah, sure 
the days are shorter this time of year but daytime 
temperatures are in the 70s and 80s – unbelievable!  
It must be a sign that the Spring Valley Historical 
Society is going to have another fantastic year. 

 
One area that I hope will be a new direction for us is 
greater involvement with the Spring Valley 
community.  Naturally we will continue to offer our 
outstanding speaker program, May Rummage Sale, 
August Country Fair with Mr. and Mrs. Spring 
Valleys, and our always popular December Holiday 
Potluck.  So what’s new?  Read the notice on how 
you can get involved with a display about Spring 
Valley in the 1940s (see page 5). 

 
And for those of you who like to “Save the Date” on 
your paper or electronic calendars, here are the 
Spring Valley Historical Society events for 2012: 

 
Feb. 4: Membership* potluck (6 pm) & program (7 pm) 
Apr. 7: Membership potluck (6 pm) & program (7 pm) 
May 18-20:  Annual Rummage Sale (helpers needed) 
June 2: Membership potluck (6 pm) & program (7 pm) 
Aug. 4: Country Fair with Mr. & Mrs. Spring Valleys  

**starts at 5 pm** 
Oct. 6: Membership potluck (6 pm) & program (7 pm) 
Dec. 1: Holiday Potluck & Harmony Galore singers 

 
It looks like another great year to me and I hope you 
think so too.  With your support we can make 2012 a 
most memorable year! 

– Rob Case 
* Of course, non-members are always Welcome too. 

FEBRUARY 4th PROGRAM 
 

Kumeyaay/Diegueño Cultural History: 
Centuries of Heritage through Today 

By Cheryl Hinton, M.A. 

 
Ms. Hinton’s educational slide presentation will 
provide an overview of the history and ethnography 
of the Kumeyaay/Diegueño people of San Diego 
County.  She will also inform us about current 
activities of the native residents in our County to 
discover, preserve, and continue their cultural 
legacy from prehistoric times through to today and 
specifically those associated with the Barona Indian 
reservation where she has been Museum 
Director/Chief Curator of the Barona Cultural Center 
& Museum since 1999. 
 
Ms. Hinton received her M.A. degree in 
Anthropology from SDSU.  She is a native of La 
Mesa and attended Grossmont High School.  Her 
20-plus years of museum experience include 
Museum Anthropologist at the Palm Springs Desert 
Museum, first Curator of the Agua Caliente Tribal 
Museum in Palm Springs, and Southwest Curator at 
the San Diego Museum of Man.  As adjunct faculty 
at University of San Diego and Grossmont College 
in Anthropology and Cross-Cultural Studies, Cheryl 
specializes in southern California Indians, from 
archaeology to contemporary culture; American 
Indian stereotypes; and repatriation. 

 
Check out the Barona Cultural Center & Museum 
website at: www.baronamuseum.org 

2013 Will be SVHS’s 50th Anniversary! 
(and the Adobe’s 150

th
!) 

 

Help your society make plans for a great 
celebration next year.  All ideas and assistance 
are welcome.  Contact a Board member. 
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La Mesa Celebrating Its Centennial 
 

La Mesa is celebrating the city’s centennial with a 

kick off on Tues. Feb. 14 at the Spring St. trolley 

station.  The City has a special Centennial 

website, and they are asking residents to share 

their stories about growing up in the “Jewel of 

the Hills.” See: www.cityoflamesa100.com 

 

The La Mesa Historical Society has events 

planned too so mark your calendar: 

Sun. March 25 – Antique Street Faire 

Sat. June 2 – Centennial Flag Day Parade 
Sat. June 9 – Vintage Sale at McKinney House 
 
The historical society’s McKinney House museum 
is open 1-4pm on the 1st & 3rd Sat. of every month.  
Their $10 Centennial calendar makes a nice gift.  
Call 619-466-0197 for more info. 
 

◊ †  EVENTS AROUND TOWN  † ◊ 

Lakeside Historical Society 
Chicken Pot Pie Dinner & Program 

Mon. February 27  •  6 pm 
Olde Community Church 

9906 Maine Ave. 
$10 donation per person 

Must RSVP by Feb. 24: 619-561-1886 

The LHS museum is open 11 am -3 pm Sat. only. 

February is Museum Month 

 
Participating San Diego area 
museums are celebrating the 23rd 
annual Museum Month Arts & Cultural 
Awareness Event.  A brochure listing 
the 40 participating museums 
contains the necessary pass for four 
half-price admissions, available at  

 stores beginning Feb. 1.  
Historically-oriented museums taking 
part include:  

 
 
Gaslamp Museum, Heritage of the Americas 
Museum, La Jolla Historical Society, Maritime 
Museum, San Diego Air & Space Museum, San 
Diego Archaeological Center, San Diego Automotive 
Museum, San Diego History Center & Museum & 
Research Archives, San Diego Model Railroad 
Museum, San Diego Museum of Man, San Diego 
Natural History Museum, USS Midway Museum, 
Veteran's Museum & Memorial Center, Warner-
Carrillo Ranch House, and the Whaley House 
Museum. 
 
 For more details, contact the San Diego 
Museum Council at 619-276-0101 or visit their 
website at: www.sandiegomuseumcouncil.org    
For a list of exhibits at museums in Balboa Park, visit:  

www.balboapark.org/calendar 
 

1911 4th of July celebration in La Mesa at corner of Spring St. 
and Lookout Ave (now La Mesa Blvd.).  

For more on La Mesa History . . . 
 
An Arcadia Images of America book on La Mesa 
came out in 2010, compiled by local resident 
James Newland of the LMHS.  The book 
highlights the city’s history in over 200 historical 
photos of notable events, landmarks, and 
individuals.  What started out as Allison Springs 
in 1869 (where Collier Park is on Palm Ave.), 
became incorporated in 1912 as La Mesa.   
 
All proceeds of the book sales ($22) are donated 
to the LMHS.  SVHS plans to invite Mr. Newlands 
to be our April program speaker. 
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SVHS December Program in Review 

 

voices of Harmony Galore.  The temperature 
was crisp…but thankfully no rain.  Enjoy the 
photos, below, of the gathering. (the photographer 
was a bit lazy and didn’t even take photos during the 

white elephant gift exchange after the program; oops) 

 

For those who missed it, we had another 
full house at our December program. 
What a great turn-out: 27 adults and 2 
grandkids.  The food was great and there 
were lots of yummy desserts!  Everyone 
was  entertained by the lovely harmonized 

After a yummy dinner, members enjoy conversing before the singers arrive. 

The Harmony Galore a capella singers entertaining the crowd. 

Mitch & Kathy Heath having a good time 
as folks mingle before the program. 

Bob & Freda Phillips, Gloria Goodman, Ted & Loretta 
Moody, and Paul Morales chatting before the program. 

Old Spring Valley Photos 
Displayed in Rancho San Diego Wells Fargo 

 
The Wells Fargo bank at 2366 Jamacha Rd. (just north of the 
bend) now has a display of large, panoramic historic 
photographs including some of the Bancroft Ranch house 
and neighboring Rock House (recently restored by the 
County).  It’s nice to see businesses with an interest in show-
casing the past, but it seems a bit odd that a bank technically 
in El Cajon is exhibiting Spring Valley sites.  Apparently only 
the western portion of Rancho San Diego is within Spring 
Valley while south of Jamacha Rd. - east/north of Campo Rd. 
and north of Jamacha Rd. – east of Fury Lane is in the 
92019 zip code of El Cajon. 
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☞ Please save SVHS the cost of printing & postage by having your Bancroft Bulletin e-mailed.*  Thank you.☜ 

 
Membership Application / Renewal Form 

Fiscal Year: July 1 - June 30 
Annual Dues: 

Individual $10.00  Please make check payable to: 

Family (2 adults + kids) $15.00  Spring Valley Historical Society    

Organization $20.00       bring this form to a meeting and introduce yourself! 

Sustaining $35.00  or mail to: 

Student (under 22 yrs) $5.00  SPRING VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

   P O BOX 142 

Life Member (1 individual) $150.00  SPRING VALLEY   CA   91976 

 
NAME:______________________________________________________________  DATE:    _______________   
 
ADDRESS:____________________________________________________________  ZIP:__________-_______ 
 
e-mail: _______________________________________________________ PHONE:  (    _   ) ________________    

     □ *I prefer a hard copy of the newsletter be mailed (if box not checked, a PDF newsletter will be e-mailed)    

 
        AMOUNT:             DUES  $____________     and/or    CONTRIBUTION  $ _______________ 
 
        PLEASE CONTACT ME FOR HELP WITH:   ______Work Parties   ______ Giving Museum Tours   
 
        ______Serving on Board  ______Rummage Sale   ______ Other:___________________________ 

Don’t miss our Feb. 4th program 
on the history of our local 
Kumeyaay Indians and Barona. 

Diegueño Indian woman out at Campo, ca. 1924. 


